
NOTICE OF A PUBLIC HEARING AND OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Under the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act requirements, notice is given of receiving a 
request for a public hearing on the Application for a Permit to establish a Medical Office Building 
and an Ambulatory Surgical Treatment Center at 1 St Elizabeth Boulevard, O’Fallon, Illinois (#24-
032).  
 
The Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board staff will conduct a public hearing 
on November 6, 2024, beginning at 1:00 pm.   
 

The public hearing will be held at the  
City of O’Fallon  

City Council Chamber  
255 South Lincoln, O’Fallon, Illinois  

 
Any person wanting to submit written comments on this project must submit these comments by 
February 26, 2025.  The State Board will post its findings in a State Board Staff Report online on 
March 4, 2025. The public may submit written responses in support of or in opposition to the 
findings of the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board. The public will have until 
9:00 am, March 10, 2025. The internet address used to access this report is www.hfsrb.illinois.gov 
 
This Application can be viewed at the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board's 
offices at the address below or on the State Board’s website.  
 

Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
525 West Jefferson Street (2nd Floor) 

Springfield IL 62761 
217-782-3516 

(TTY #800-547-0466 for hearing impaired only) 
 

 
 

http://www.hfsrb.illinois.gov/

